
 

 

MOULTONBOROUGH CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES OF 

8/6/2012 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Marie Samaha, Chair, Bob Patenaude, Sec., Peter Jensen, Bill 

Gassman, Herb Farnham 

Others present:  Nancy Wright, Judy Ryerson, Nicole Roseberry (Ames Associates) 

 

Minutes of previous meeting were read and unanimously approved. 

 

PERMITS/APPLICATIONS:  Marie reported on a letter of complaint regarding the 

Keyser Property (tax map 74/12).  Nicole presented photos of the area in question and 

explained how the wetlands are affected. A new application will be forthcoming, and at 

that time the Con Com will review with the Town Planner. 

The board reviewed a new application for a 3 lot subdivision off Fox Hollow Rd. (There 

were no objections). 

 

TAKING ACTION FOR WILDLIFE:  Marie reported on the matrix she has been 

working on that will be added to the NRI.  She showed maps of wildlife habitats and 

corridors.  Still require the tax map overlay that the town planner is working on.  The 

next meeting with the UNH Co-op will be postponed until all maps and info are ready. 

 

MEMBERSHIP:  Ed Harrington’s application as an Alternate has been approved by the 

BOS.  He will attend the next meeting. 

 

MILFOIL UPDATE:  Peter reported that 13+/- acres of Lee’s Pond and 22+/- acres of 

Winnipesaukee have been treated.  Divers have pulled 11 ½ thousand gallons so far this 

year.  New areas have been discovered growing milfoil, i.e Blackey’s Cove and 

Krainewood Shores.  DES has been notified. 

 

SUB WATERSHED UPDATE:  Bill reported that the Land Use mapping has been 

completed and he is waiting to see results. 

 

GOALS: 2012/2013  Marie reported that 2 of our major goals for this year are well 

underway:  Educating the public about Water Quality, and Wildlife Action Plans. 

 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:10 PM.  Next meeting 

will be on Tuesday, Sept 4
th

 in the Land Use Office of the Town Hall 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

Bob Patenaude, Sec. 


